
DIARY DATES 

April 6 

SAPSASA Athletics 
 

April 7—10  

Easter 
 

April 14 

Assembly 
 

April 14 

Make a Wish  

Fundraiser 
 

April 14 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

2.00pm Early Dismissal  
 

1 May 

TERM 2 BEGINS 
 

1—3 May 

RAA Street Smart  

Road Safety 

 

5 May 

Year 2 Excursion to  

Adelaide Oval 
 

10—11 May 

Mother’s Day Stall 

 

8 —11 May 

Life Ed Van 

 

12 May 

SAPSASA X Country 

Attendance 

Unfortunately, our attendance rate has dropped 

1%. We are experiencing a number of illnesses in 

the community, and we appreciate families 

keeping children home when they are sick but 

please make sure you contact the school to let us 

know.  

NAPLAN 

Congratulations to our year 3 and 5 students who undertook the 

NAPLAN testing over the past few weeks. The students 

participated in a writing, reading, language conventions 

(grammar and spelling) and numeracy test. All of the students 

made us so proud with the effort they put in throughout the 

testing process. Families will be notified of the results later on in the 

year.  

 

Parent teacher interviews 

Successful parent-teacher communication creates a positive 

environment for a child to learn. When parents and teachers 

freely share information about the child, their skills, growth, areas 

of development, and struggles, they can work as a team to 

ensure every child reaches their full potential. 

I hope all of you have been able to take up the opportunity to 

share some time with your child's class teacher over this week. As 

educators, we share the same goals as you for your child and it is 

important that we work together in order to provide your child 

with the best possibility of achieving them. Staff are committed to 

finding out where your child's learning is currently, in order to 

target the learning at the correct level and we want to make sure 

you are aware of this too. Your support of the school and your 

child is invaluable. 

 

            Learners today, leaders tomorrow 
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PRINCIPAL’S NEWS cont... 

Behaviour 

Thank you to all of the families that have supported our crack down on behaviour that is 

not in line with our rules and values. We want to help our students to be safe and to be able to 

participate in learning and play in a positive way that respects other students and staff. This will assist 

all of our students develop the personal and social capability needed to be successful individuals in 

the wider community.  

 

Staffing 

A huge welcome to Paula Wood who has joined the year 5/6 team. Paula has replaced  

Becki Wimbush who has now started her maternity leave.  

 
 

Site Improvement Planning – Reading R -2  

Every morning from 9:00 – 9:50 all of our students in years R – 2 are involved in a very explicit          

synthetic phonics lesson. The students are grouped according to their knowledge and                   

understanding, and each session involves targeted teaching to enable all learners to progress. Each 

of the teachers follow an instructional routine that entails 5 essential skills. These skills are learning the 

letter sounds, learning letter formation, blending, identifying sounds in words and tricky words.  

All of the teachers use another program called Heggerty to support skills needed to be successful in 

reading. The Heggerty Curriculum includes explicit instruction in the following phonological and 

phonemic awareness skills: 

• Rhyming 

• Initial Phoneme Isolation 

• Blending 

• Isolating final and medial phonemes (sounds) 

• Segmenting 

• Adding Phonemes 

• Deleting Phonemes 

• Substituting Phonemes 

 

Despite there being just 26 letters in the English language there are approximately 44 unique sounds, 

also known as phonemes, that students need to know to be successful readers and writers. Various 

letters and letter combinations known as graphemes are used to represent the sounds. 

    Principal Awards 

          Congratulations to the following students who continue  

                 to demonstrate our school values 

                Heath S—Always kind and polite 

Ellie H—Helping others in the yard 

Jose V—Being kind and responsible in the yard 

Hunter K—Demonstrating what it takes to be a good role model 

Yosef H—A wonderful start to school routine and learning 

Polina S— Her willingness  and patience  in teaching me some language 

Tahlya T—Demonstrating our school values and supporting others 

Bailee S—A positive attitude towards her last year of primary school 



ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

Collaboration Awards 

Kayla B—Completing shared tasks with her group 

Elissa J—Listening attentively during learning time 

Hunter B—Working well with his partner during Maths 

Oliver W—Working well with his partner during Maths 

Alyssia R—Valuing other people and their contributions 

Evie N—Working well with others 

Ainsley G—Working well with others 

Ella-Marie S—Working well with others 

Riley R—Always working well with others 

Becky P—Always working well with others 

Seth F—Collaborating well with new students during Art swaps 

Ryder F—Working well with others when engaged in learning 

London S—Working well with her buddy during morning reading time 

Elissa J—Always working well with others in Digital Technology 

Aubrey E—Working well with her partner to complete morning jobs 

Marie V— Working collaboratively in Maths 

Jacoby L—Greeting all members in the class during morning circle time 

Tahlya T—Confidently sharing her Maths learning with others  

and guiding them to success 

Ellie P—Outstanding leadership skills in English group work 

Aleah R—Collaboration with her peers in Maths lesson 

Charlotte S— Working well in a group on the computer 

Ethan W—Always offering to help others 

Aubrey E—Working well with others in PE 

Anmol B—Participating in all lessons in a positive way 

Kruize W—Working well with any partner 

Hallie C—Working well with any partner 

Noah F—Working fantastically in pairs to complete his work 

Logan C—Collaborating with a partner to successfully finish his work 

Noah F—Having a positive calm manner helping others in the Library 

Logan H—Always having a positive manner and helping others in the Library 

 

 



Diversity Awards 

Oliver R—Noticing how others are different 

Millie C—Accepting different ways of learning 

Braiden D—Accepting others and their differences 

Kade E— Accepting others and their differences 

Jeremy K— Including other students in class activities 

Esther B—Being inclusive of others during lunch and recess 

Ava C—Showing great interest and respect for Indigenous learning 

Mitchel T—Sharing his enjoyment of Dreaming Stories 

Charlotte S—Being inclusive in PE lessons 

Riley R—Being inclusive in PE lessons 

Brenton H-H— Always being inclusive of others 

Mia M—Always being empathetic and inclusive of others 

Hartlyn C—Always being inclusive and accepting of others 

Mason B—Always being inclusive and accepting others 

Michael W—Always being empathetic and checking in with others 

Jacob J—Always being inclusive of others 

Ivy M—Showing empathy and caring for her classmates 

Zahaliyah G—Always being inclusive and accepting of others 

Mya C—Being respectful of others 

Levi C—Demonstrating kindness towards others 

Aya C—Showing empathy towards others 

Chelsea P—Always being inclusive and accepting of others 

Hamza H—Always polite and accepting of others 

Shaun R—Showing empathy towards others and helping in the Library 

Jaxon W—Showing empathy towards others and helping in the Library 

Jacob J—Being inclusive of others in Science 

Hunter W—Being inclusive of others in PE 

Ellanah W—For including other students in class activities 

Bentley Mc—Showing empathy towards others  

 

It’s great to see our students displaying our school values! 

Keep up the good work 

 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS cont... 



AROUND THE CLASSROOMS 



AROUND THE CLASSROOMS 



AROUND THE CLASSROOMS 



SCHOOL NEWS 

GOVERNING COUNCIL 

 

Once again, the school will be 

holding a Mother's Day Stall on 

the 10th, 11th, and 12th of May. 

There are lots of items to chose 

from eg picture frame , mug, 

bracelet magnet etc. Prices 

range from  $1 to $8 

Have you ever considered nominating to become an important  

member of our Governing Council?  

All you need to do is to commit to 2 meetings per term (each meeting is 1- 2 hours long) 

Help develop ideas and promote Craigmore South P.S. 

Help develop close cooperation between the school and the local community. 
 

If you would like further information you can Make a time to talk to a member of Governing 

Council or speak to someone from Leadership.  Your time, help and opinions will be very 

much appreciated. 

2.OOPM EARLY DISMISSAL  

Parents are reminded that on Friday 14th April students will be dismissed at 2.00pm for end of 

term. 

Vacation Care is available for the school holidays but bookings are essential. 

Term 2 begins 1st May 



FINANCE NEWS 

Material & Service Fees 2023 

 

 

The M&S Fees for 2023 has been set at $269.00. However the State Government has announced 

a $100.00 rebate which brings the fee down to $169.00 per child. School card eligible families 

will not receive this rebate.   

Invoices have been sent to families via post and have all the vital information required on how 

to apply for School Card or how to arrange a regular payment plan.   

Debt proceedings will commence in Term 2, so to avoid this from happening, please see admin 

staff if you have any difficulties paying the fees by the due date.   

Payments can be made via the QKR app, direct credit into our bank account (see staff for     

details), cash or card. 

Due date for payment of the fees is Friday 14th April 2023. 

School Card applications must be applied for every year and submitted ONLINE for 2023.   

If you need access or support to assist you with your application, please see the admin staff 

who will help you. Don’t forget to bring your CRN number with you.  

 

School Card applications should to be lodged before the end of Term 1 2023. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Sports Vouchers program 

The Sports Vouchers program is a Government of South Australia initiative administered by the 

Office for Recreation and Sport. The program provides an opportunity for primary school aged 

children from Reception to Year 7 to receive up to a $50 discount on sports  

membership/registration fees. The purpose is to increase the number of children playing  

organised sport by reducing cost as a barrier to participate in sport.  

All South Australian primary school aged children are eligible and it is one voucher for every 

primary school aged child per calendar year. Vouchers can be collected from the  

Front Office or downloaded from:  http://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/ 

http://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/


COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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